## TOWN OF SWANSBORO PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD STATEMENT OF CONSISTENCY

On July 11, 2023, the Planning Board heard the requested CAMA Land Use Plan Appendix A amendment and recommended unanimous approval of the CAMA Land Use Plan amendments concerning environmentally sensitive areas.

The Town's Planning Board finds that the proposed CAMA Land Use Plan Appendix A amendment is consistent with the statement from the Land Use Plan pg. 8 that "Residents recognize that quality of the environment, especially wetlands, coastal marshes, and water quality in the White Oak River is the primary force behind the growth and economic success of the area. Preservation of wetlands and environmentally sensitive areas is important."

Planning Board Chair

Town Planner